
 

 

  Wilkes East Neighborhood Association 

Board Meeting 

April 14, 2025 

Meeting called to order at 6:36 pm by Kris Freiermuth, President.  This Board meeting 
was held via Zoom. 

 
Roll Call:  Kris Freiermuth, President, Bob Lundbom, Website & Newsletter; Greg 
Hartung, Land Use; Gail Voge, Secretary; Claudette Naylor, Treasurer; and Janet Unruh, 
Member at Large. 
 
Claudette Naylor, Treasurer 
 
There are a couple of invoices that she has received that need to be paid.  We are still 
solvent. 
 
Motion to approve to pay Bob for 2 quarters of the Web Posting.  It was 2nd and approved. 
 
Greg Hartung, Land Use 
 
There is a proposal to have a food cart set up on 179th and Glisan.  They received an 
exemption to cut down a tree on the property because it had root rot. 
 
There is a pre-application for Habitat for Humanity to build on 1104 NE 181st.  These will 
be more of a condo style.  Three story style with a garage.  The developer of this project is 
Westlake Construction.  Greg will keep a watch on this project.  From the google view it 
looks like they will have to cut down a lot of trees. 
 
Motion to approve the WENA February Board meeting minutes.  It was seconded and 
approved. 
 
Greg Hartung, May Clean up 
 
WENA received grant money from Metro to pay for expenses that we incur for May clean 
up.  Greg signed the agreement with Metro and submitted the W9 form.  The flyers that 
need to be done should include that we cannot accept appliances, liquid, tires, auto parts, 
animal waste and chemicals.  The dumpster is set to arrive on Friday and to be removed 
on Monday from the Moose Lodge. 
 
Kris has contacted a metal recycling company owned by Leonardo and they will be in 
attendance.  
 
Everyone that is dropping off will need to sign a letter of indemnity. 
 



 

 

Bob had some samples of flyers from other clean ups.  We will have the WENA volunteers 
deliver the flyers. 
 
Someone from the county has done a survey of road and sidewalk problems and the 
intersection of NE 162nd and Sandy Blvd is at the bottom of the list.  It could be 10 years 
from now before this intersection is fixed.  There are 2 bus stops, no ADA ramps, street is 
full of potholes, and no sidewalks. 
 
Gail Voge has resigned as secretary and Janet Unruh will take over. 
 
Janet had a suggestion that we put the deadlines for the newsletter articles on the website. 
 
Motion to adjourn.  It was seconded and approved. 

 
Adjourn 7:31 
 
Next Public meeting, Monday August 11, 2025 
Next Board Meeting, Monday May 12, 2025 
 
Website:  www.wilkeseastna.org 
 
All Board Meetings start at 6:30 pm. 
All Public Meetings start at 7:00 pm.   
Until further notice all Board meetings will be held via Zoom. 
Until further notice all Public meetings will be held at the Moose Lodge, 16411 NW Halsey. 


